PERMANENT MISSION OF MONTENEGRO TO THE UN AND OTHER INTERNATIONAL ORGANIZATIONS 

November 3, 2016
Universal Periodic Review – 26th Session – Timor-Leste
Statement by Montenegro
Montenegro welcomes distinguished delegation of Timor-Leste. 

We warmly welcome the activities that the Government of Timor-Leste is undertaking towards developing National Human Rights Action Plan, as well as National Action Plan for Children. We commend the efforts for amending Constitution of Timor-Leste and other laws by including specific provision for the protection of children from discrimination, including with respect to children with disabilities and children born out of wedlock. However, certain groups of children, especially children of returnees, children who were not in possession of a baptism certificate, children with disabilities, continue to face de facto discrimination, most importantly with regard to access to education and other services. What activities does the Government of Timor-Leste intend to implement for ensuring equal access for all children to education and other services? 
We noted CEDAW’s concerns that neither the Constitution of Timor-Leste nor its ordinary legislation included a definition of discrimination against women in accordance CEDAW Convention. Does the Government of Timor-Leste intend to adopt a specific gender equality law for enabling women to have the chance to obtain equality in all sectors and not face discrimination?
Montenegro makes following recommendations:

1) to ratify the Optional Protocol to the Convention against Torture and Other Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading Treatment or Punishment;
2) to extend standing invitation to all special procedure mandate holders.

Thank you.

